
From the Mayor’s desk – 3/21/25 
  
Happy Friday!   
I hope that everyone was able to get out last weekend and enjoy the wonderful weather to accompany 
a great St Patrick’s Day parade.  It was fun! 
  
Police Department: 
Our new Police Chief, Philip Hester asked me to provide his personal cell number to the community in 
this letter.  If you have concerns or questions about PD, want to alert him to a “non-emergency” issue, 
or just want to introduce yourself, Philip’s cell phone number is (979) 482-2324. 
After a heavy weekend of beach activity with mixed results, we decided to re-open discussions on dune 
side parking plans.  Along with input from some Surfside citizens, the Beach/Parks Dept & Police Dept 
have decided to provide signage and manage dune side parking only for the entire length of the beach, 
from Main entrance to the county line.  We will need to install the dune side parking only signs, and 
then PD will be managing the enforcement daily with their beach patrols.  PD has set a goal of 30 
minutes maximum between patrols on the beach during heavy weekends and holidays.  We obviously 
are not there yet, and I will continue to provide updates on progress made towards that goal. 
Going forward with seasonal beach patrol, we will have more officers on patrol, including more reserve 
officers, with the full ability to answer calls and write citations (was not the case).  Also, partnering with 
Brazoria County Sherrif’s Dept to have more beach vehicles on stand by for use as needed. 
 
Human Resources: 
Reminder that we have several positions open for hiring at City Hall: 
EMS Director.  One week remaining on this active job posting,  If interested, please contact City Hall.  
Finance Director.  If interested, please contact City Hall. 
Seasonal Beach positions ongoing.  If interested, please contact City Hall. 
 
Beach & Parks: 
Beach & Parks crew continue with road repairs.  As I’ve mentioned before, if you have a priority road 
patch that you believe needs to be addressed, please alert City Hall. 
Last week was a busy week and weekend on the beach.  We experienced many more visitors than was 
expected, which is a good thing.  However, it did stress test our new beach pass booth crews and our 
police beach patrols.  Several improvements have been suggested and made, which will be tested in the 
coming weeks before we hit full season.  Our goals will be to maintain safety and efficiency for 
pedestrians and vehicles, a high level of beach cleanliness daily, and to uphold the respect & protection 
of our dunes and personal property.  All of this within the umbrella of the notion that everyone should 
be having a good time at the beach! 
 
Other Items of Interest: 
A big thank you to the Surfside Beach St Patrick’s Day Parade Organization for their great work last 
weekend to host a wonderful parade.  It was well run and well done.  Lots of visitors, and plenty of 
weekend guests in our hotels and short term rentals.  On behalf of the local businesses and rentals, 
thanks for your efforts to bring this annual event to Surfside Beach.  It is much appreciated. 
 
Have a great day and I hope to see you around the island this weekend! 
Thanks, 
Zach 
 


